
 

 COMMITTEE TRANSMITTAL 

 

 Orange County Transportation Authority 

 550 South Main Street / P.O. Box 14184 / Orange / California 92863-1584 / (714) 560-OCTA (6282) 

December 9, 2019 
 
 

To: Members of the Board of Directors 

  

From: Laurena Weinert, Clerk of the Board 
 
 

 Subject:  Amendment to Cooperative Agreement with the California Department         
of Transportation for the Interstate 5 High-Occupancy Vehicle Improvement 
Project Between Pacific Coast Highway and San Juan Creek Road 

 
  

Regional Planning and Highways Committee Meeting of December 2, 2019 

 

 Present: Directors Bartlett, Chaffee, Delgleize, Muller, M. Murphy, R. Murphy, 
and Pulido 

 Absent: None 
 

 
Committee Vote 
 
This item was passed by the Members present. 

 
Directors Bartlett and Pulido were not present to vote on this item. 

 
 

Committee Recommendations 
 

A. Authorize the Chief Executive Officer to negotiate and execute             
Amendment No. 4 to Cooperative Agreement No. C-3-1504 between        
the Orange County Transportation Authority and the California Department of 
Transportation to increase construction capital funding, in the amount of 
$900,000, for construction of the Interstate 5 high-occupancy              
vehicle improvement project between Pacific Coast Highway and                     
San Juan Creek Road. This will increase the maximum obligation of        
the construction phase of the agreement to a total contract value of 
$63,954,500. 

 
B. Authorize the use of up to $900,000 Measure M2 funds for construction 

capital funding for the Interstate 5 high-occupancy vehicle improvement 
project between Pacific Coast Highway and San Juan Creek Road. 

 
C. Authorize staff to process all necessary amendments to the            

Federal Transportation Improvement Program and execute any necessary 
amendments and/or agreements to facilitate associated programming actions. 


